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From the President’s Pen, 
 

SOS is over and it’s time to start thinking about new things on the horizon. 
 
I hope those of you who had the chance to attend any part of SOS had a wonderful time.  The “tea party” was a 
great success.  There were a large number of BSC members in attendance and we even had two people join our 
club as new members.  Their names will be announced at a later time.  Even though the weather was hot, 
everyone had a great time. 
 
Our night out of bowling is coming up soon, October 15th, at Country Club Lanes West.  I invite everyone to 
come out and join in on this event.  The cost is $10.00 per person for three games of bowling.  After the three 
games, there will be a bowl off to determine the winners.  If you did not get the chance to participate in this last 
year, you missed a good time. 
 
Let me remind you of the next function that your assistance is very much needed and that is the yard sale/bake 
sale.  It is coming up fast so get your baked goods ready and your donations for the yard sale collected.  The date 
for this is October 8th.  If you would like to help with the sale, please contact Peg Hanson. 
 
Remember that the Meals on Wheels meeting will take place in the very near future.  You will receive a phone 
call as to the time, date, and location.  I urge every member that can attend this meeting to do so. 
 

Remember that at the next meeting there will be nominations taken for 2006 
officers, also send in you Hall Of Fame nominations now, time is getting short. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for October 21st at Ramada.  Please bring all issues and concerns to that meeting to 
be discussed with and among your fellow members. 
 
Until next time, Keep On Shagging!!!! 
 
Thought for the month: 
Angels exits; but sometimes, since they don’t all have wings, we call them friends. 
   
Sheila Walker 
BSC President 2005 

walkshei@armc.com 
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Minutes of September Business Meeting - September 9, 2005 
Submitted by Evelyn Turner 
 
1.  Sheila opened the meeting at 8:05 p.m.  Announced that Angie and Clint Sharpe had a boy, delivered on September 2nd, 
weighing 10 lb. 3 ounces, named Lee Powell Sharpe.  Mother and baby are doing well. 
2.  Minutes of the August meeting stand as printed in the September newsletter.  
3.  Treasurer's report  - $3,019.61 - a monthly report was given out. 
4.  DJ Chairman Kent Bradsher advised djs had been booked for the remainder of the year.  
5.  Sunshine Report - Judy Lindley was not in attendance, but Sheila reported that Jackie Hallaman is out and about again after a 
heart attack.  Butch Dowd had knee surgery, and was moving around on crutches.  Mike Loy has had some additional treatments 
and is getting along fairly well; still going into work when he can.  Carol Pettigrew broke her arm, but has the brace off now and is 
wearing a sling, although not able to go back to work yet.  
6.  Telephone Committee - no report. 
7.  Newsletter - Susan is working hard to get the newsletter out early each month.  If you have articles to be submitted, please get 
them to her as soon as possible.  Also, if you do not get a newsletter or only a portion of one, please let Susan know and she will 
mail another to you.  You can email Susan at sshuey@med.unc.edu.   
8.  Golf Committee - As of meeting night, Chuck reported there were 33 teams, 46 sponsors of $100 or more, 9 raffle items, and a 
numerous amount of other gifts.  Need more volunteers - should be at the course at 7:00 a.m. 
9.  Ways & Means - Steve McHone spoke briefly of the Fun Monday booth and that members are needed to work.  
10.  Webmaster - Mary asked that you please notify her of sunshine reports so she can put those on the website.   
11.  Bus Trip to Greensboro on October 8th for Greater Triad Club's area party.  Please see Chuck or Denise.  May be able to take 
a van if not enough people for bus.   Danville's area party is November 19th.   
12.  50/50 drawn at business meeting - Baxter won $33. 
13.  By Laws Committee - Will get together after SOS to finalize all the revisions to be presented to members at a special meeting. 
14.  Fun Monday - Joan Kimbro who is chairing this committee, has picked up items.  There are three types of visors, t-shirts, and 
ball caps.  Joan has members signed up to work the booth, but more volunteers are always welcome.  Rick Campbell asked about 
selling prints again this year and donating a portion to the club.  Was agreeable to members present at the meeting.  We have sold 
enough Fun Monday tickets so that our $150 entry fee will be returned to the club.   
15.  Hall Of Fame nominations must be turned in to Lynda Justice by October 1st.  Be sure whomever you nominate meets all the 
requirements.  Form must be properly filled out in its entirety or will be void and not considered.   
16.  Meals On Wheels Committee - There will be a planning session scheduled after SOS.  The time and place will be published in 
our newsletter.  
17.  Yard Sale for Christmas Cheer scheduled for Saturday, October 8th - Peg Hansen needs items ahead of time in order to price 
them.  Ronnie has a trailer to use as storage.  Please notify Peg if you have items ready.  WPCM 920 AM is already advertising it.  
Bring baked goods that morning.  In a related note, Bob and Linda Maccia are stepping down as chairpersons for Christmas 
Cheer.  Linda sent a very nice note saying how much they have enjoyed working on this and getting to know the families.  Sheila 
asked if someone would take on this responsibility and Brenda Smith volunteered. 
18.  Bowling Tournament - In Jesse's absence, Denise reported that any Saturday night in October was good for the manager of 
the bowling alley.  The date of October 15th was voted on and passed.  Will be $10 per person for 3 games.  A roll-off will 
determine the winning team.   If you sign up to bowl, you must pay your entry fee one week before the tournament.  Please pay 
Denise.  More information will be in the October newsletter.  Denise will also talk to members on Friday nights at Master's.   
Remember, you don't have to be a "real bowler" to participate in this tournament.  It's all for fun and there will be lots of laughs.   
19.  Pool Party held August 20th.  Sheila thanked the djs and all the members who worked on this project.  $500 was allocated for 
the party, but only $269 was spent.  When the storm moved in, the party continued on inside of Master's Saturday afternoon and 
Saturday night.  
20.  Entertainment chairman Ronnie Gregory spoke of a Halloween Party - We had Friday, October 28th scheduled for a 
Halloween party at Master's.  Ronnie recently asked other clubs about going in together for one large party, but other clubs have 
plans already in the works.  He stated that to have a party here would cut into our treasury, therefore he asked about our 
members going to a neighboring club's party.  The Eno Beach Shag Club Halloween party is Saturday, October 29th.  A motion 
was made to go to the Eno Beach party, seconded, voted on, and passed.  The telephone committee will be asked to call members 
and let them know.  Brenda Smith discussed having a "Fall Ball", perhaps in November, but there was no available date.   
21.  In a discussion of our treasury status, Jonnie Ellington suggested we may need to increase our yearly dues.  Ronnie made a 
suggestion that we think about having another special party or some other event in order to raise money for the club.  These and 
other ideas will be discussed at a later date. 
22.  Winston Salem area party held on August 27th.  Denise said 10 members filled up a van, went to Winston Salem, and had a 
wonderful time.  
23.  Nominations for officers for 2006 will be taken at the October business meeting.  If you want to nominate someone, please 
discuss it with them to be sure they are willing to run for office.   
24.  SOS Fun Sunday and Fun Monday - a great line-up of artists.  Our tea party is Saturday, September 17th at the Arcade, 3:00 - 
5:00, and is for BSC members only.  We may bring light refreshments if we want to.  
25.  Summer Workshop 2006 - Plans are underway and committees are hard at work.  Association djs will be used all weekend, 
and Coastline Band will be featured on Friday night.  There will be free dance workshops and many other activities.  See Mary 
Gregory to obtain a flyer.  
26.  Ramada Inn / Master's - if you have anything that needs to be discussed, please see Sheila. 



September 9, 2005 Treasury Report 
Balance on 8/19/05  =  $5058.17 

   
Income  Expenses 

Pool Party 224.00  DJs 300.00
Membership (5) 75.00  Website (August 2005) 10.95
Fun Monday Tickets 1510.00  Supplies 21.39
Interest .48  P.O. Bx Rental & Cert.Mail 76.00
  Fun Monday Items 1524.00
  Fun Monday Tickets 1510.00
  2005 Summer Workshop 405.70
   

Total Income =  $1809.48  Total Expenses =  $3848.04

Balance on 9/9/05 =  $3019.61

27.  North Carolina license plates - "Shag Tags" - plate has the shag shoes with "I'd Rather Be Shaggin'" printed on them along 
with tag number.  Cost is $15 above regular price of tag.  If you want it personalized, it will be $45 above regular price.  See Sheila 
for more information and form. 
28.  Fred Hallaman suggested shag clubs should get together to help hurricane victims.  It was reported that SOS is already 
working on something for that cause.  
29.  Next business meeting is October 21st.   
30.  Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 

            Happy Birthday 
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Congratulations to Zeke and Billie McFayden, they got married in February!!!! 
 

Current Membership 185!!!! 
 

  

 

Tuttle, David Oct-6 
Hallaman, Fred Oct-9 
Harrell, Kevin Oct-10 
Oakley, David Oct-10 
Daniels, Kay Oct-14 
Waynick, Dale Oct-17 
McHone, Steve Oct-21 
Justice, Jesse Oct-22 
Bartmess, Florence Oct-29 
Kirby, Norman Oct-30 

Caldwell, Chip Nov-6 
Dixon, Sherry Nov-9 
Turner, Rick P. Nov-14 
Bason, Sharon Nov-15 
Sharpe, Angie Nov-17 
Massey, June Nov-20 
Thompson, Gloria Nov-20 
Harrell, Susan Nov-21 
Robinson, Jo Ann Nov-21 
Elliott, David Nov-25 
Oakley, Carol Nov-25 
Walker, Shelia Nov-25 
David, Rebecca Nov-26 
Maccia, Linda Nov-26 
Robertson, Bridget Nov-26 
Wilborn, Richard Nov-30 

 
Members to keep in your thoughts………… 

Lynn Blythe - Foot Surgery, get well soon! 
Mike & Edith Loy - Mike is not doing well, you are in our prayers 

Lorna Shively - Had surgery 
Linda Maccia - Keep grandbaby in thoughts, baby was born early, baby is in the NICU at 

Chapel Hill, mom is home and doing well. 
Zane Gibbs - Grandbaby in hospital, your and your family are in our thoughts. 



 
  
 
 
 

Saturday, October 8, 2005 
Please help us help our Christmas Cheer Families. 

 
Start NOW gathering your items. 

Please don’t wait until the last minute, get your items together and contact 
Peg Hansen at 336-586-9488. 

 
We will have a place to store 

them.

 

The 11th Annual Special Olympics Golf Tournament was held on Sept. 10, 2005, And what a great success it was. The weather was
great, the food excellent, and it was all because of the golf committee and all of the volunteers that showed up and stayed throughout the
day.  All of the golfers were having a great time from what I heard.  Denise was a little worried about not having enough volunteers and was
starting to call people a couple of days before and decided to call only one, then I remembered all of the ones that had told us they would be
there to help. They did just what they said and you cannot be thanked enough.  
 
The golf committee met at least every other week to be filled in on what was being done, what had been done and what needed to be done
and the communication was great and everything fell right into place, in our opinion it went so smoothly it made you feel like something
was forgotten. Being my first time as chairman I was nervous about filling Steve Mchone’s shoes after 10 years but he was available when I
had question about anything. 
 
There is so much that could be said about this event and how successful it was, the club raised approximately 14,500.00 after expenses we
should clear approximately 8500.00 for the special Olympics, the exact figures will be available at the next meeting there are a few checks
still coming in. 
Way to go members of the BSC.  You have made my first year a memorable one and more to come. 
 
I  personally want to thank the following people they need to be recognized for all there hard work and I hope I haven’t missed anyone who
helped with the tournament I want to make sure that all volunteers were recognized and appreciated for there help.  Thanks to everyone that
brought desserts that day, not sure who all brought something but it was all great. 
 
Amanda Powell/ Special Olympics Director 
Clint Sharpe (Co-Chairman) & Angie 
Al Fogleman/ Fundraising Chairman 
 
Golf Committee:  Jesse & Lynda Justice, Evelyn Turner, Rick Wolfe, Peg Hanson, Ronnie & Mary Gregory, Hugh & Sheila Walker, Bob 
Maccia, Stephen Stearns, Baxter Sellars, Pam & Steve Mchone, Jim & Stephanie West, Peggy Childress.  
 
Volunteers:  Brenda Smith, Gail Reeves, Randy Graham, June Massey, Gloria Thompson, Tammy Allen, 
Penny Simmons, Carol Pettigrew, Joni James, Judy Smith, Norma Long, Stephanie West, Jonnie Ellington, 
Ron Jefferies. 
 
Sherry Stanley/Bogey’s Sports Bar for providing lunch and her help. 
Kellie Hicks/Biscuitville for breakfast, and bags for kids and golfers. 
Ralph/ Shamrock Golf Course 
Rick Turner/ Water and Soft Drinks & Snacks 
 
Thank you all so much. 
 
Chuck & Denise Upchurch 
Chuck Upchurch (Event Chairman) 



It is time to nominate someone for BSCs Hall of Fame.  The following is the criteria: 
 
1. Must hold current BSC membership. 
2. Must be 50 years old or older. 
3. Must have distinguished themselves in the “Shag World” for a minimum of three (3) years in ONE OR MORE of 

the following categories: 
a. Distinguished service for the BSC and/or the ACSC/SOS. 
b. Distinguished service as an officer and/or committee chairperson of the BSC and/or the ACSC/SOS. 
c. Regular attendance and participation in the BSC club and/or ACSC/SOS events. 
d. Distinguished service as a (shag) teacher and/or competitor in local, area, or national shag 

competitions. 
The following form MUST be received by October 1, 2005 

BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB, INC. 
HALL OF FAME 
OFFICIAL NOMINATION FORM   DATE:_____________________ 
 

Name of Nominee: 
 

  
CRITERIA FOR NOMINATION:  (Refer to Article 6.e of the Bylaws): 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed: 
 ______________________________________________________________________ 
   BSC Member making nomination    Date 
1st Endorsement:
 ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past President   Date 
2nd Endorsement:
 ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past VP/Secretary/Treasurer Date 
3rd Endorsement:
 ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Any BSC Current Member     Date 
NOTE:  Nomination must be made on this form by October 1st directly to the Hall of Fame Chairperson.  
Attach additional sheet(s) if necessary.  Mail to:  Burlington Shag Club 
      Hall Of Fame Chairperson 
      P O Box 1174 
      Burlington, NC  27216 



 

Coming in October are the: 
 
 
 
 
 
Nominations for officers for 2006 will be taken at the 
October Business meeting.  This is your opportunity to 
select members whom you think are qualified for the 
positions.    So put on your THINKING CAPS NOW! 
 

President 
Vice President 

Secretary 
Treasurer 

 

 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 7, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Butch Metcalf  
 
October 8, 2005  
Burlington Shag Club Yard and Bake Sale for Christmas Cheer Families....For details call 
Peg Hansen... 
 
October 8, 2005  
Greensboro Triad Shag Club - Greensboro, NC - "Meet The Area Shag Club 
Party"....More details later... 
 
October 14, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Rommie Tyndall  
 
October 21, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in the Ramada 
Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Brent "Showtime" Lloyd 
 
October 28, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Bobby Snyder  
 
November 4, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Doogie Padrick  
 
November 11, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Zane Gibbs  
 
November 18, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in the Ramada 
Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is David Sessoms 
 
November 25, 2005 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 
AM   DJ is Rockin' Ron Russ  
 
  

BSC Events 



 

 
 
 

Eno Beach will be having a 
Halloween Party, Saturday October 

28th.  Please contact Chuck and 
Denise Upchurch for information, 

437-9701! 
 

Editor’s Corner…Deadline for November newsletter articles will be 
October 25th. 

Thanks!  Susan Huey 
sshuey@med.unc.edu 

Country Club Lanes Bowling, October 15th,  
7:00 pm.   

The cost if $10.00 per person for three games and a free roll off.  
Denise needs everyone’s money by October 7th to keep the 

reservations.  Please call Denise at 437-9701 if you are 
interested. 

 

 

Area Shag Club Parties……. 
 
Greensboro Area Shag Club Party, October 8.  Anyone interested 
please contact Chuck or Denise by October 5th. 
 
Danville Area Shag Club Party, November 19.  Glen Oak Country 
Club – DJ - Ron Russ - 8pm to 12am. 
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Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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Sharing Helping Always Giving 


